	



Minutes of Special Policy & Finance Committee

Meeting Date:

Wednesday, 29 August 2007 starting 7pm

Present:

Councillor E M H Ranson (Chairman)

Councillors:


In attendance:  Chief Executive, Director of Resources, Director of Community Services, Community Development Manager.

Also in attendance: Councillors D Berryman, R Hargreaves, B Jones, A Yearing and S Farnsworth (7.55pm).

342
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence from the meeting were submitted on behalf of Councillors M Barratt, A Knox and G Sowter. 

343

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

The Chairman declared an interest in the agenda item relating to Roefield Leisure Centre as he holds a gym membership there.  The Members of Planning and Development Committee reserved the right to vote contrary on any planning application submitted and Councillor Hind declared an interest in the agenda item dealing with the transfer of the gymnasium from Longridge Sports Centre to Longridge Civic Hall as he was a member of the Elflec board.

344
TRANSFER OF GYMNASIUM FROM LONGRIDGE SPORTS CENTRE TO LONGRIDGE CIVIC HALL 

The Director of Community Services submitted a report asking Members to consider proposals for the relocation of the gym from Longridge Leisure Centre to the Civic Hall.  He reminded Committee of the background to this and that Community Committee had decided, after a number of unsuccessful attempts to negotiate a new arrangement, to serve notice on the current agreement.  This meant that should the current differences not be resolved, we would vacate the sports centre in January 2008.  He reported that after recent meetings we were confident that a new agreement would be reached with the school.  However, this would restrict our access to the site specifically during the daytime in the week.  Although this had little impact on most activities, the fitness room was the exception where we run a range of daytime sessions aimed at GP referral customers.  He reminded Committee that the Community Committee had identified the Civic Hall as the best location for the fitness room in order to allow unlimited daytime access.

He informed Committee that an opportunity for a permanent relocation had arisen through the provision of a children’s centre at the Civic Hall.  The proposal was to build the fitness room and children’s centre to the rear of the Civic Hall with a shared entrance/reception area, with dedicated fitness and children’s centres facilities.  The Director of Community Services outlined the estimated cost of the Council's proportion and the funds that were available within the current capital programme to meet this estimate.  There is currently a funding deficit of £41,600 and the Director outlined to Committee the other avenues which were currently being explored to find the difference.  He also informed Committee that there was an issue regarding timing in that the children’s centre funding is time limited and has to be spent by 31 March 2008.  

Members discussed the relocation of the gym and indicated that it was a good idea that would make the gym facility accessible at all times so that the Ribble Valley Borough Council could continue to run the GP referral scheme.  It was felt that this venture was a risk worth taking and that every effort should be made to identify other avenues of finance but that should these not be forthcoming, the shortfall be provided to enable this venture to go ahead.

RESOLVED:
That Committee 

1.
support the permanent relocation of the gym from Longridge Leisure Centre to Longridge Civic Hall;

2.
approve an addition of £41,600 to the capital programme to cover the current shortfall on the understanding that officers continue to explore options to reduce the additional commitment; and

3.
establish the project as a new scheme within the capital programme.

Councillor E M H Ranson declared an interest in the next item of business and handed the Chairmanship to Councillor R Sherras and left the meeting.

345
FUNDING REQUEST FROM ROEFIELD LEISURE CENTRE

The Director of Resources submitted a report asking Committee to consider the provision of a funding package to enable Roefield Leisure Centre to realise their expansion plans.  He reminded Committee that they had received a copy of a business plan from Roefield setting out their proposals to extend the building in order to secure their long term viability.  He outlined the various ways the Borough Council already supports Roefield and then explained their current situation with regard to the provision of finance for their proposals.  This included a request to the Borough Council for a grant to meet the shortfall.  The Director of Resources commented upon the loan request and the way in which the Borough Council would be able to do this should it see fit.  He also commented upon specific issues with regard to conditions that should be attached to any loan agreement should the Borough Council go ahead with such an arrangement.  These included both financial and operational conditions.

RESOLVED:
That 

1.
Committee agree in principle to provide a loan up to the value of £645,000 to Ribble Valley Sports and Recreation Association subject to the conditions of the loan and service level agreements being agreed; and

2.
the formulation of the conditions of the loan and service level agreements be delegated to the Director of Resources in consultation with the Vice Chairman of this Committee and the Chairman of Community Committee to be considered by the Policy and Finance Committee on 24 September 2007.

The meeting closed at 8.20pm.

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact Marshal Scott (414430).
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